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MEMORANDUM 

November 24, 2021 

 

TO:  All Agencies 

FROM: Laura E. Freed, Director 
Department of Administration 

 
SUBJECT: Legislative Branch Vaccinations and Testing Extended through December 

 
 
As you know, Impact Health offers free COVID-19 vaccinations in Room 1214 of the Legislative 
Building on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Fridays from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., and on 
Thursdays from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. This availability has now been extended through December 
30, 2021. Please note that holidays are excluded (Thanksgiving, Family Day, Christmas Eve, and 
New Year’s Eve). 
 
Impact Health offers the Moderna, Pfizer, and Janssen/Johnson & Johnson vaccines and vaccine 
boosters without an appointment. COVID boosters are now recommended for all adults who are 
more than six months out from their last Pfizer or Moderna vaccination, and more than two months 
out from their Johnson & Johnson vaccination. Employees should bring their vaccination cards 
with them if they are receiving booster shots.  
 
Additionally, Pfizer vaccines for children ages 5–11 are available beginning on Monday, 
November 29. Children’s vaccines are available the same days and hours as adult vaccines.  
 
COVID rapid testing is available in the lobby area adjacent to Room 1214 and the Senate Chamber 
on a walk-in basis or by appointment. Appointments for testing may be scheduled at 
https://www.impacthealth.com/nevadalcbtesting.  Those experiencing COVID symptoms are 
asked to remain outside the building and call for assistance. A nurse will come outside to conduct 
the test.  
 
Please feel free to email LCBHR@lcb.state.nv.us with any questions. 
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